
SAFETY UPGRADE NOTICE  

 
If you own an EAA Witness style semi-automatic pistol bearing a serial number between AE00000 

to AE70000, please read this Notice.  It is important to note, this does not apply to firearms with 

serial numbers beginning with EA.   

 

EXAMPLE: EA12345 is not included in the safety upgrade, whereas AE12345 is included. 

 

Owners of the above designated Witness pistols should immediately field strip the pistol and send the 

slide assembly to European American Armory Corp., 1426 King Street, Cocoa, FL 32922. Upon 

receipt, European American Armory Corp. will replace the original firing pin with an upgraded firing 

pin for your pistol.  

 

Please follow the instructions and warnings in the Owners’ Manual and do not disassemble your 

pistol beyond a field strip. Any disassembly beyond a field strip should only be performed by a 

qualified gunsmith. In particular, the firing pin should never be removed by you. If the firing pin is 

removed, it must be re-installed correctly by a qualified gunsmith or the EAA Corp. service center. If 

the firing pin is installed incorrectly in an upside down position, it may adversely affect the operation 

of your pistol and its safeties. If your pistol is not operating properly, discontinue using it and take it 

to a qualified gunsmith or send it to the European American Armory Corp. service center 

immediately.  

 

Thank you for your attention to this Notice. Please call European American Armory Corp. at (800) 

536-4442 if you have any questions regarding this Notice. 

 

SAFETY UPGRADE NOTICE for RETAILER AND 

GUNSMITHS 
 

Any pistols bearing a serial number between the ranges of AE00000 to AE70000 should receive a 

firing pin Safety Upgrade. If a pistol is returned to you for service, please advise the owner that the 

slide assembly will be removed and returned to European American Armory Corp., 1426 King Street, 

Cocoa, FL 32922. Upon receipt, European American Armory Corp. will replace with original firing pin 

with an upgraded firing pin.  

 

Owners should also be advised to follow the instructions and warnings in the Owners’ Manual and not 

disassemble a pistol beyond a field strip. Owners should be advised that any disassembly beyond a 

field strip should only be performed by a qualified gunsmith. In particular, the firing pin should never 

be removed by the owner. If the firing pin is removed, it must be re-installed correctly. If the firing pin 

is installed incorrectly in an upside down position, it may adversely affect the operation of the pistol 

and its safeties. If the owner’s pistol is not functioning properly, the owner should discontinue using it 

and take it to a qualified gunsmith or European American Armory Corp. service center immediately.  

 

Thank you for your attention to this Notice. Please call European American Armory Corp. at (800) 

536-4442 if you have any questions regarding this Notice. 
 


